MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

DECEMBER 17, 2014
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville  

Ricardo Ricchetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township     
       Township                                

           Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township      
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline
          
Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township
       Township





Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County    

William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County    

  
Frank Litva, R-Warren Township 
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville

     
Gini Chandler, A-Wayne Township   
          
Dorothy Blaner, R-Toronto


           
Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township
Mayor Justin Dudzik, R-Adena






Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz  




COUNTY ENGINEER
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale  



James Branagan
Mayor David Gaffney, A-Bloomingdale






Kelly Bauknecht, R-Dillonvale    



GUESTS
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire
                     

Irene Moore, Jefferson SWCD

Ken Stanley, R-Irondale




Lee Clark, Island Creek Township

Adam Peeler, R-Mingo Junction          


Michael Dolak, City of Steubenville
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

Judy Bratten, Steubenville Visitor Center
Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria



Commissioner Tom Gentile
Kim McKnight, R-Dillonvale



Sarah Paulton, Rep. Bill Johnson
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond



Jon Sperry, R-Stratton




STAFF




Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville




Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville               

     
Richard Fender, Planner    


Dana Brown, R-Yorkville




Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township

Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township

Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township

Donnie Elder, R-Knox Township

OPENING OF MEETING:

President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
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MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 26, 2014 MEETING








A motion was made by Dr. Wilson  to accept the minutes of the November 26, 2014  meeting; seconded by Ms. Blaner; motion passed unanimously. 

President Fabian took a minute to recognize some guests which were in attendance.  He introduced Judy Bratton from the Fort Steuben Visitors Center; Irene Moore from Jefferson County Soil and Water Conservation District; City of Steubenville Engineer, Mike Dolak; and Sarah Paulton from Representative Bill Johnson’s office.
COMMUNICATIONS

President Fabian announced they received a note of thanks from Betty Lou and her family for the gift from the Planning Commission following the death of her father.


President Fabian announced the Board of Directors of 911 is looking for a Mayor Representative. Any Mayor which might be interested in sitting on that board is asked to call the Jefferson County 911 center and give them your name.  The Board currently has two Mayors who sit on there and there is a vacancy for one more.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) – Earlier today a meeting was held with X-Treme Demolition.  Last Thursday the Board of Commissioners signed the contract for the demolition at 108 Holly Street, Mingo Junction.  This project is a little over $18,000.00.  The Attorney General Office agreed to increase the grant amount to cover the cost of this demolition.  When this is complete we will have completed Round III with expending all the dollars from the AG’s office.
Water and Sewer- We continue to work with Adena on their project.  We have provided the State with all the requested documentation for the ARC portion of the grant for the WWTP project that is being audited by the Appalachian Regional Commission.  We are awaiting the results.

Land Bank – This coming Thursday, January 8th at 1:30 p.m. we will have a Land Bank meeting. We are moving forward with this program.

Clean Ohio – This agreement is for $417,400.00 and is for an environmental assessment Phase II.  The Environmental Assessment is at the Ohio Cold Rolling Facility in Yorkville/Tiltonsville and is about completed.  Rich will report more on this.

USEPA – Deadline for our USEPA Coalition grant application is December 19th.  The application was submitted today by GT Environmental (Larry Smith) for $600,000.00.  We should hear something hopefully by this summer.

2013 CDBG Formula – This program is complete.  We are now in the process of closing it out.
2014 CDBG Formula – This application is for $159,000.00. The Village of Bergholz and Steubenville Township submitted street improvements (paving) projects and the Village of Tiltonsville submitted a water line project. We are going to be starting on the Environmental Review.  Betty Lou and the Director attended the conferences as was reported last month and there have been a lot of changes with Community Development even the Formulas of how we are going to expend the money in the future. We are going to have some discussions beginning 2015 on how we are going to structure that.

2014 CHIP – We are continuing to work with Marshall Bleckman & Associates who will be administering this grant through the City of Toronto.  Jefferson County was notified that we were awarded $225,000.00.  We are still waiting for a grant agreement. In 2015 we will be able to take applications county wide and at the present time we are only accepting contact information from interested parties.
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The Director handed out a pamphlet titled “Community Investment Plan a Partnership for Growth”. He told Irene and Judy who were also on the committee; they were welcome to add anything they would like.  Mr. Mucci told everyone if they would recall Regional Planning was very instrumental the latter part of 2008 and then the Comprehensive Plan was actually developed in 2009.  Fifteen different agencies and groups were involved and then asking ultimately the blessing of the Board of County Commissioners. We started in 2009 for orderly growth, economical opportunities, recreational opportunities in Jefferson County.  All along we knew that there were several agencies within Jefferson County that had to keep this vision alive.  Quite frankly, after the last 5 years there were several monthly meetings where they talked about what the agencies were accomplishing that affected the plan and the outcomes of the plan.  Everyone was so excited 5 years later when they met that they felt it was necessary to report to the citizens of Jefferson County, to the Board of County Commissioners and to our other partners of their progress and the pamphlet which was handed out was the progress which had been made.  The handout was really remarkable.  As everyone could see Regional Planning played a very active rule in this on several of the items.  The partners were listed on the pamphlet.  He advised everyone to take pride in Jefferson County and encouraged everyone to take some pamphlets and place them in their municipal buildings or wherever and get the good news out.
PLANNERS REPORT
  
As Domenick reported, we submitted a $600,000 USEPA brownfield’s assessment grant application today. We will find out if the grant is funded in the spring


Rich reported the Jefferson County land bank has been awarded $715,000 for demolitions in the county.  The land bank anticipates acquiring property and doing demolitions the first half of 2015.


The Draft Phase II environmental study for the Yorkville Plant should be done in mid-January and a draft risk assessment should be completed by mid-February. The final Phase II study is slated to be completed in March.

The Planner is currently working on a response for ODNR concerning the process Regional Planning uses in issuing flood plain development permits as well as how the office finds out about development in the county’s floodplains.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the receipts at the end of November were $203,621.32 and the expenses were $156,148.52 leaving a balance of $47,472.80.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be January 28, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Vandeborne to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Brownlee; motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

